66-1558

P APR 1035

The Honorable George L. Murphy United States Senate Washington, D. C. 20510

Dear Senator Murphy:

I have just read with interest your remarks on the floor of the Senate in anticipation of the celebration of "Submarine Week" during the week of 11 to 17 April 1966. I was, of course, most interested in your remarks concerning the Polaris program in which I was very happy to have played a part.

I very much appreciate your sending me a copy of the Congressional Record which contained your statement.

Sincerely,

Tesmon T. Roborn

W. F. Raborn Director

Distribution:

Orig & 1 - Addressee

1 - DCI

1 - DDCI

1)- ER

1 - Leg. Counsel

OGC/LC/GLC: jmd (7 Apr 66)

Approved For Release 2003/05/05 : CIA-RDP80B01676R000300120067-5